BRADWAY ACTION GROUP Minutes

Committee Meeting Monday 17th January 2005 at 7.30 p.m. at 22 OxClose Avenue

The following committee members were present: Dorothy Astle (Chair), Mike Bloy, Ruth Darrall, Stephen George, Tony Smith, Peter Stubbs, David Wrottesley

Apologies: John Pritchett, Fiona Vallely, Russell Wilks.

In the absence of the secretary, Stephen George agreed to take the Minutes.

1) Minutes of Meeting on 15 November 2004.

These were accepted as a correct record, subject to the following amendment.

One member felt that the second sentence of the second paragraph of Minute 6, relating to the policy of Streetforce on pruning roadside trees, was an oversimplification, and therefore misleading. It was agreed to remove this sentence from the official copy of the Minutes.

2) Matters Arising on the Minutes.

Minute 4(a). Dog Fouling. No reply had been received to the letter.

Minute 4(b). Off-road Motorbikes. The problem persisted, but no descriptions of bikes or riders had been received by BAG.

Minute 5. Planning. A letter had been sent and a holding reply received.

Minute 6. Peter Stubbs had established that Bradway was eligible to have a sign erected saying ‘Welcome to Bradway’, but it would be subject to resources being available. He understood that resources might be available from the South West Area Panel. 

Peter Stubbs to approach Andrea Peers, South West Area Co-ordinator, to enquire about funding.

Minute 7. Stephen George reported that to date there were 59 full members and 7 associate members. Some subscriptions collected by other members of the committee had not yet been added to this.

3)  Chair’s Report

(a) Parking. A meeting of the South Planning and Highways Area Board was held on Monday, 10 January at 2.00 p.m. in the Town Hall at which it had been expected that the proposed parking restrictions in Bradway would be approved. No report on the outcome of the meeting had been received.

(b) Ban on Heavy Lorries. A ban on lorries over 7.5 tonnes using the road through Holmesfield had been agreed by Derbyshire County Council on 6 January, and was intended to operate from March. The committee welcomed the ban, which would have a positive effect on traffic through Bradway. 

(c) Tinker’s Corner. Several residents had complained to the Chairwoman about the failure of motorists to respect the Stop sign at Tinker’s Corner. The committee felt that the signing was adequate, although it was noted that the white paint on the road soon wore away. It was thought that this might improve after the ban on heavy lorries took effect. The committee would monitor the situation.

(d) Steps at Junction of St. Quentin Drive / St. Quentin Rise. Dennis Wyatt of the Sheffield City Department of Environment and Leisure had been and inspected the steps, and had agreed to recommend the fitting of a handrail. The implementation would be subject to the availability of resources.

(e) Award for BAG. The South West Area Panel had nominated BAG for a Street Force Streetscene Award for its contribution to cleaning and improving this part of the City. The awards would be presented on 26 January. The Chairwoman and the Deputy (Ruth Darrall) would attend.

(f) South West Area Panel Community Chest. Grants were available from this fund for projects that would benefit the elderly. An indication had been received that an application for a bench seat on the field next to the Annexe (“Bradway Field”) would be acceptable under the terms of the scheme. This would be consistent with the objective of developing the field as a community resource. It was suggested by Tony Smith that a gate onto the Recreation Field to allow disabled access might also be appropriate. It was agreed to investigate the cost of the seat, as a steer had been given in that direction, and if there was still room available within the ceiling for awards, to consider Tony Smith’s proposal.

(g) School Hedge. The Head Teacher of Sir Harold Jackson School was now responsible for entering into a contract for the cutting of the hedge, and this was in hand. Stephen George expressed concern that the hedge should not be cut between the middle of February and the end of July, when it might disturb nesting birds. It was agreed to monitor the situation.

(h) Christmas Community Event. Plans to hold a community event at Christmas had been disrupted by the hospitalisation of the Chairwoman. Plans were already being discussed with the Bradway shops to hold such an event next year, to be co-ordinated with Sunday opening of the shops on a weekend before Christmas.

(i) Planters. It had been suggested that another planter might be erected at the shops. Ian Makinson had indicated that he would be prepared to maintain it, as he already did the existing planter. This was still at a very early stage, but the committee agreed to support the idea.

(j) Litter Bins. In response to lobbying from residents, the Chair had applied to the Council for a litter bin to be sited at the bus stop outside the Dore and Totley Golf Club, where a lot of litter accumulated.

(k) Bradway Field. If it was intended to hold another Fun Day in August, it would be necessary to book the Sportsvan soon. It was agreed in principle to hold another event on the same model as in August 2004. Dorothy Astle to investigate availability of Sportsvan in order to allow the committee to fix a date.
Arising out of this report was a discussion about the name of the Annexe and the name of the field. There was some feeling that the name “the Annexe” was not recognised and was inappropriate. The alternative name “The Old School” was suggested. There was also discussion of the name of the field. For purposes of communication with the Council the name “Bradway Field” had been adopted, but it was noted that a commitment had been made to consult with Bradway residents before adopting a final name. It was agreed that the question of the name of the field would be put to the Open Meeting on 2 February.     

(l) Litter Pick. On a proposal from the Chair, it was agreed to hold an organised litter pick on Saturday 26 February. Dorothy Astle to post notice in Notice Board.

5) Planning. There were no new planning applications affecting Bradway.

6) Correspondence. (a) The Chair had received a copy of a letter sent by a resident to the Head Teacher of Sir Harold Jackson School concerning parking and traffic at school start and end times. It was understood that the police were dealing with this in conjunction with the school. 

(b) David Wrottesley passed on documentation relating to traffic issues that would be discussed at the meeting of the South West Area Panel on 19 January, which he would be unable to attend. It was confirmed that Dorothy Astle and Stephen George would attend this meeting.

7) Open Meeting. It was agreed to make no charge for Tony Smith’s slide-show and talk at the Open Meeting on 2 February, but an effort would be made to persuade people attending to become members of BAG.

8) Treasurer’s Report. A report was received and approved. It was noted that a return had to be made at the end of January to the Council on the expenditure from the grant that had been received in January 2004. All members of the committee were asked to submit their expenses as soon as possible. It was agreed that expenses should be accompanied by a breakdown to show where the expenditure had been incurred (e.g. printing, copying, telephone calls, postage, etc.)

9) Constitution. 

A document had been circulated in advance by Stephen George spelling out some implications of the new Constitution. Although the committee was reluctant to keep changing the Constitution, it was agreed that there were some serious problems with the voting system for elections of officers and committee. If this was to be changed, there were other changes that should be made at the same time, as detailed in the discussion paper. 

Stephen George to prepare a set of proposals for changes to the Constitution, to be discussed at the next meeting of the committee.

10) Dates of Future Meetings. 

The following dates were agreed: 28 February, 11 April, 9 May. Open Meeting: 17 May. All start at 7.30. 

The meeting closed at 9.10 p.m.
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